
     ESMERALDA CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
  ANNUAL REPORT 

  FY 2019-2020     
 

 Board of Supervisors: 
 Leland Wallace, Chairman 
 Matthew Johnson, Vice Chairman 
 Marlene Wallace, Secretary 
 William Kirby, Treasurer 
 Ron Amick, member 
 Ralph Keyes, Esmeralda County Representative 
 

               Mission Statement: 
 “The mission of the Esmeralda Conservation District is to provide 

leadership with technical and educational assistance to meet the 
needs of the citizens within Esmeralda County for the conservation 
of natural resources”.   

 
 We received state funding in the amount of $5000.00 on 

November 20, 2019.  General Liability insurance was paid on June 
30, 2020 for POOL to Dolan and Edwards in the amount of 
$461.00.  We have liability insurance only through the 
POOLPACT program. The State of Nevada covered our Worker’s 
Comp insurance this fiscal year.    We will continue with our 
worker’s comp insurance through the State of Nevada.  We paid 
DRI $250.00 for our weather station, NvACD dues in the amount 
of $600.00 and NACD dues in the amount of $460.00.  

   
 We held our “Annual Meeting” on September 23, 2019.  Our guest 

was: Angela Mushrush, NRCS Yerington.  We reviewed our MOU 
and Civil Right Responsibilities.  We also reviewed our 2019-2020 
Work Plan and Budget.   

 
 We sponsored a local Conservation Poster contest with the 

Esmeralda County Schools.  Posters were judged and our 12 
winners were awarded local cash prizes.  Those winning posters 
were sent to state judging in Winnemucca, NV.  Our district won 5 
of the 15 awards at the NvACD judging bringing home $150.00 
from the state competition   One of our posters went to the 
National competition: Destiny Waite-Murphy.  

 
 Leland and Marlene Wallace attended the NvACD state meeting in 

Winnemucca, Nevada on October 22-24, 2019.   
 



 Our income from our well camera services continues to be down 
substantially.  We did not provide any well camera assistance this 
fiscal year.   

 
 On March 1, 2020 we requested assistance from Esmeralda County 

for matching funds of $5000.00 or more.  They continue to provide 
us with in kind funding for noxious weed abatement. 

 
 In June of our Fiscal Year 2017-2018 we started a scholarship fund 

for Esmeralda Conservation District students who wish to continue 
their education past high school.  In June 2020 we funded our 
scholarship fund with $2216.00 and awarded Cindy Miramontes 
and Carlos Guerrero $750.00 each.  The balance of our fund is now 
$1516.00.   

  
 We developed a work plan and budget.  

 
 Throughout the year we have informed local officials of any 

particular problems with weeds in our district. 
 
 We continue to provide pamphlets and books to the public on weed 

control throughout the year and encourage conservation in the 
school.  

  
 We managed the District’s finances throughout the year. 
 
 We held meetings on September 23, 2019, April 27, 2020, and 

June 29, 2020. Due to COVID 19 the last two of our meetings have 
been held via teleconference thanks to the NvACD telephone 
system.   

 
 We continue to maintain our DRI Weather Station, which has been 

especially helpful to the farming in Fish Lake Valley.  It also 
assists the Yerington FSA office in allocating grazing allotments.   
It can be accessed on the Internet at: 
http://www.wrcc.dri.edu/weather/dyer.html 
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